Dear Kindergarten Families,						May 1, 2018
The weather was beautiful all week. We tried to do as much outside learning as we could this week.  We wrote sight words with chalk and another day word families with chalk.  I read our stories outside and we did our splatter painting outside.  The preschool shared with us so were able to make pinecones with lard and birdseed and hung them up outside.  This activity went nicely with our bird unit we have been studying.  If possible I will continue to do activities outside. 
In Reading our sight words are “look” and “out”.  Our letters of the week were “Vv” nd “Zz”.  I have introduced other word sounds, “sh”, “ch”, “th”, “wh”, “ar”, “or”, “ir”, “er”, “ur”, “ing”, “oi” as in oil, ”oy” as in boy, “oo”  in boo and  “ou” as in out or ouch.  Many of the children are starting to read at a level that these letter sounds will help them.  I added sight words to my Candy Land game, and the students enjoyed playing sight word Candy Land. 
In Math we completed the subtraction chapter and now we are onto money. The subtraction test was sent home this week. Students don’t get much chance to work with coins. Home activities might be sorting and counting money, letting children pay for their own purchases, online www.abcya.com has a Money Bingo.  
In Science we went to the DNR website for their interactive Bird Poster.  We have been visiting some bird cams.  I brought in a stuffed grouse, and we examined feathers and learned about the different types of feathers (downy, flight).  
In Religion we made May Baskets.   We talked about Jesus as our Faithful Shepherd.  Lastly we practiced for Mass.  We hope to see you Wednesday at Mass. 
Lightning and Thunder, our geckos, have been a great addition to our classroom this year.  Many of the students enjoy feeding and holding them.  Lightning has laid her third pair of eggs.  We put the second set of eggs into an incubator but no luck.  I tried putting a container into the tank for her to lay her eggs but she didn’t.
	
 The Kindergarten webpage is http://kindergarten-sjbschool.weebly.com . You can view the weekly Kindergarten letter on Tuesday each week.  I will also email letters to you on Tuesday.	
If you have any questions please contact me at (651)437-2644.  God Bless You, Love Mrs. Huneke

 


